
 

 

File PR-2024-025 

NOTICE OF INQUIRY 

BODY ARMOUR 

The Canadian International Trade Tribunal has received a complaint from TYR Tactical Canada 

ULC (TYR) of Kanata, Ontario, concerning a procurement (solicitation WS3836953161) made by the 

Department of Public Works and Government Services (PWGSC) on behalf of the Department of National 

Defence. The solicitation was for the supply of commercial, off-the-shelf dismounted infantry capability 

enhancement systems and related services. Pursuant to subsection 30.13(2) of the Canadian International 

Trade Tribunal Act and subsection 7(2) of the Canadian International Trade Tribunal Procurement Inquiry 

Regulations, notice is given that the Tribunal made a decision on July 10, 2024, to conduct an inquiry into the 

complaint. 

TYR alleges that PWGSC did not grant TYR’s request for a debrief meeting and did not otherwise 

properly explain to TYR why it was not selected for the initial contract. 

Further information may be obtained from: 

The Registry 

Telephone: 613-993-3595 

Email: citt-tcce@tribunal.gc.ca 

Ottawa, July 10, 2024 
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